Zonta Club of Brisbane

Club Meeting 

6.30pm for 7.00pm, Wednesday 5 March 2014, at United Service Club, Brisbane
MINUTES
1. Welcomeand notices

a. Welcome to members and guests
	Guests 
	

	Dr Gary Chan & his partner Janni Leung
	Dr Chan is the Helen Row Memorial Prize Winner and guest speaker

	Michelle Whiting, and daughter Tammy
	Ms Whiting is a recipient of the Club’s Bursary for UQ  Indigenous Women Students

	Tara Grant, and partner Jeremy Koh
	Ms Grant is a recipient of the Club’s Bursary for UQ  Indigenous Women Students

	Gail Austen 
	Guest of Rhyl Row

	Kim Richards
	Guest of Kay Saunders

	Maggie Hsieh
	Guest of Julie Mannion


b. Birthday wishes to Club members: 
Birthday wishes were extended to Margaret Ferguson, Janet Delpratt, Lea Greenaway, Adrienne Irvine, Iris Scott and Amber Buckland.
c. Notices:  
	Notice
	Comments

	The Arty Party
	· Members were reminded that the opening night was Tuesday 18 March.  Entry and raffle tickets were available and could also be purchased at the cocktail party opening. 

	A committee to advise on memorial to Judy Anderson
	· The President informed members that a committee was now established and invited its Chair, Rhyl Row, to give an update on progress. 



2.     Grace and Toast to the Queen, people of Australia and Zonta International: Barbara Murray
3.     Treasurer’s Report and Budget for coming year
The Treasurer moved that the financial report for February be accepted.  The motion was seconded by Julie Mannion.  The Club voted and the motion was carried.

The Treasurer presented an administration budget for 2012-2014 and proposed that Club dues for 2014-2015 continue at $180.  There was some Club discussion, and members acknowledged that consideration needed to be given to the circumstances of all members, and costs should be carefully considered.  Club dues have not risen for some time, and keeping the fees at $180 was accepted.  
Sallyanne Atkinson seconded the Treasurer’s motion to accept the administration budget.  The Club voted and the motion was carried.
4.
Presentation of Bursaries to UQ students
The President presented certificates, first semester cheques and yellow roses to Tara Grant and Michelle Whiting, recipients of the Club’s Bursary for Australian Indigenous Women Students at the University of Queensland. 
Michelle graduated as Bachelor of Behavioural Studies in 2006.  Michelle has worked as a Child Safety Officer and as private advocate with a wide variety of clients.  In 2011, Michelle commenced a Masters of Social Work at UQ.  Michelle thanked the Club and said that she hopes to continue her career in advocacy, having a passion for this area of social work and social justice.  
Tara also thanked the Club.  Tara is studying for her Bachelor of Arts, with an extended major in Japanese. When she graduates, Tara plans to live in Japan for a year or two, to immerse herself in the culture and gain further language proficiency.  
5.
Guest Speaker:


Guest Speaker:  Dr Gary Chan, postdoctoral research fellow at the Centre for Youth Substance Abuse Research, University of Queensland.  Dr Chan is the recipient of the Club’s Dr Helen Row Memorial Prize.


Dr Chan gave an interesting presentation on his research.   Gary’s PHD at UQ School of Medicine focused on adolescent heavy alcohol use.  His current projects focus on applying advanced statistical methods to understand the epidemiology of adolescent substance abuse.   Gary presentation highlighted gender differences in youth substance abuse. 


Rhyl Row thanked Dr Chan and presented yellow roses. 
6. Minutes of Meeting of 5 February 2014 and Correspondence

No amendments were proposed to the circulated draft minutes.  Christine Stewart moved that draft minutes of the February dinner meeting be accepted as an accurate and true record.  Margaret Ferguson seconded the motion and the Club carried the motion by show of hands. 


Julie Mannion moved that the inward correspondence be accepted and the outward correspondence endorsed.  Ailsa Gillies seconded and the Club carried the motion by show of hands. 
7. Business arising from Minutes/Correspondence/Board
(a) Leave of Absence Approvals

The Board has approved LOA for Lea Greenaway and Ann Shevill

(b) District Motion to reassign the Brisbane River Club to Area 3
Following discussion, Julie Mannion moved that the Club support the District proposal that Brisbane River be reassigned from Area 1 to Area 3,  to reduce the current imbalance in numbers of clubs and members. The motion was seconded by Jill Pozzi.  The Club voted and carried the motion. 
(c) Delegates to International Convention 

Following discussion, Caroline Heim moved that the Club’s two delegates to the ZI Convention in Orlando are Judith Anderson and Leneen Forde, and the alternate delegate is Merryl Ducat.   Adrienne Irvine seconded the motion, which the Club carried by show of hands. 
(d) Members were advised that the Nominating Committee’s slate for next year’s elected positions would be emailed before the April meeting.

8. Heads and Tails – Caroline Heim.  Winner – Tara Grant  
9.  Closure - The meeting closed at 9pm.

